
September 11, 2019                                                                                                            Welcome Back! 

TROJAN        TRIBUNE 
The purpose of Delburne Centralized School is to facilitate each student’s success.  

 

What’s Happening at 

Delburne School . . . 
Sept. 17 – School Picture Day 

Sept. 18 – Gr. 10 Hiking Trip 

Sept. 19 – Community Pancake 

Breakfast 7:30am, Terry Fox Run 

Sept. 20 – Focused PD Day (no 

school for students) 

Sept. 25 – Gr. 11 Hiking Trip 

Sept. 27 – HS Awards Night 

7:00pm, Small Gym 

Sept. 30 – Orange Shirt Day 

Oct. 1 – MADD Canada 

Presentation 1:00pm (gr. 6-12) 

Oct. 2 – Gr. 3 Rocktober Field 

Trip 

Oct. 3 – DCS Celebrates 

Assembly 8:45am, PAC (Parent 

Advisory Council) Meeting at 

6:30pm in Learning Commons 

Oct. 4 – Collaborative Day (no 

school for students) 

Oct. 8-17 – Scholastic Book Fair 

Oct. 10 – Parent/Teacher 

Conferences 

Oct. 11 – Non Instructional Day 

Oct. 14 – Thanksgiving 

Oct. 25 - Collaborative Day (no 

school for students) 

Oct 31 – Halloween Activities 
 

School Phone: 403-749-3838 

School Fax: 403-749-3012 

Website: www.delburneschool.ca 

School Begins at 8:40am, ends 3:05pm 

Lunch from 12:00am-12:40pm 
 

 

 

Come Join Us! 
Please join us at our next PAC 

meeting on Thursday, October 3rd, 
at 6:30pm in the Learning 

Commons. All parents/guardians 
are welcome! 

 

 

2018/2019 Staff 
TEACHERS 
Mr. Ted Hutchings – Principal 

Mr. Stephen Banks - Vice 

Principal  

Mrs. Carol Tovell – Vice 

Principal  

Mrs. Deidre McEachern – ECS 

Mrs. Deb Hogg - ECS 

Ms. Gabrielle Lamb – Grade 1 

Mrs. Janet Pisko – Grade 1 
Mrs. Stephany Dreeshen – Grade 2 

Mrs. Lisa McCaw – Grade 3  

Mr. John Ferguson – Grade 4 

Mrs. Tricia Simpson – Grade 5 

Mrs. Amy Bignell – Grade 5 

Ms. Melissa Abbott – Grade 5 
Mr. Derk Unterschultz – Grade 6, 

Grade 7 Science 

Ms. Sydney Bourne – Grade 7 

Ms. Courtney Smith – 8 Social 

Studies & ELA, RTI8, CTF 

Mrs. Cheryle Bourne – Math 8/9, 

Science 8, RTI8 

Mrs. Jackie Smith – 6-12 Foods, 

Science 14 

Mr. Mark Linski – Shop, 5-12 

Phys Ed 

Mr. Jeff Anderson – Athletic 
Director, 4-12 Phys Ed, Leadership 9 

Mr. Brandon Good – HS Math, 

HS Outdoor Ed, Phys Ed 30 

Ms. Tracey Kozey – Science 10, 

Biology 20/30, First Aid, 

Cosmetology, Phys Ed 9/10 

Mr. Rob Simpson – HS 

Chemistry, HS Physics, Science 24 

Ms. Tracy Ray – HS Social 

Studies, Academic/Career 

Counseling 

Ms. Kaytlin Betts – ELA 

9/10/20/30-1, Art 9/10/20/30, 

Digital Art, Drama 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 
Mrs. Kathy Huston –  

Administrative Support 

Mrs. Pat Odowichuk - 

Administrative Support 

Ms. Robin Ritchie –  

Administrative Support 

Ms. Lena Jackson – Library Tech 

Mrs. Laura Wright – E.A. 

Mrs. Tina Muir – E.A. 

Mrs. Terry MacDonell – E.A., 

HS Off Campus Programs 

Mrs. Tasha Senecal – E.A. 

Ms. Sharleen Klein – E.A. 

Ms. Donna Peterson – E.A. 

Miss. Monica Lee – E.A. 

Mr. Tyler Fegan – Tech Support 

 

Family  School Wellness Worker 

Ms. Teresa Ainscough 

 

YES Program 

Miss. Lindsay, Success Coach 
 

Custodians 

Mrs. Shauna Dorsey 

Ms. Jennifer Lukenbill 

Ms. Cassandra Hancher 

 

Visiting Our School? 
Every visitor entering our 
school during office hours 

needs to please 

check in to the office.  

This includes Harvest Gym 
members. 

http://www.delburneschool.ca/
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCLna0MbzsMgCFYlWiAodGcAAgw&url=http%3A%2F%2Flaketrail.ca%2F%3Fp%3D2461&psig=AFQjCNE7TpXZE9nicotOmy1LO0aN7wZrEQ&ust=1444325939564841
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PARENTS/GUARDIANS  

Please remember to 

phone the school 

office before 9:00am 

if your 

child/children will 

be late or absent. 

 

Must Sign Child In/Out 
Just a reminder to parents 
that when dropping off or 
picking up students during 
school hours, sign students 

in or out at the office. 

 

Join Us for Annual 

Pancake Breakfast 
ark your calendars for the 

morning of Thursday, 

September 19th. We are planning 

to open the school to any parents 

who would like to see our building 

in action. We will start the 

morning with a Pancake 

Breakfast for students, parents 

and staff. Parents are welcome to 

visit their child’s classroom and 

make contact with school staff. At 

11:00 a.m., all students K-12 will 

be taking part in the Terry Fox 

Run, and everyone is welcome to 

join us. We were thrilled with our 

turnout last year and hope to see 

you again this year! 

 

Orange Shirt Day 
CS is participating in Orange 

Shirt Day again this year. 

This event honours residential 

school survivors and promotes 

ongoing reconciliation. Please 

wear orange on Friday, September 

30th. 

For more information on this 

day, the Learning Commons has a 

book called The Orange Shirt Day 

Book.  

 

 

Note Required to Ride 

School Buses 
ust a reminder to parents that all 

students requiring transportation 

that are not registered on a regular 

route are required to supply the bus 

driver with a note from their 

parents. We cannot accept phone 

calls allowing the student to ride 

a bus – it must be in writing. 

This note will include the student’s 

name, the date they are requesting 

transportation, an emergency 

contact number and the parent’s 

signature. All drivers must enforce 

this. 

 

Principal’s Message 
elcome back to another 

school year. I hope 

everyone had a great summer. I 

enjoyed our beautiful province and 

spent my summer camping, 

fishing, and reading. 

Around the building, there have 

been several improvements to the 

facility, including brand new 

washrooms, flooring, windows, 

and sidewalks. Everything looks 

great and we are off to an 

extremely smooth start! 

We are thrilled to have a year 

with very little change to our 

staffing. We are excited to 

welcome four new staff members 

for the school year. Due to the 

large number of Kindergarten 

students, we will have two classes 

this year. Deborah Hogg will be 

sharing our Kindergarten position 

with Mrs. McEachern - we are 

truly fortunate to have this mother-

daughter combination taking care 

of our youngest students. 

We are thrilled to welcome 

Amy Bignell back to our staff. 

Amy will be sharing a grade 5 

classroom with Tricia Simpson. 

Amy has been a very familiar face 

as a substitute teacher and we are 

certain her return will be seamless! 

One other staffing change will see 

Janet Pisko and Gabrielle Lamb 

sharing our grade 1 class. 

Monica Lee will be joining our 

team as an Educational Assistant. 

Monica is no stranger to DCS - she 

graduated from our school and did 

her final round of student teaching 

with us, in addition to working as a 

Substitute Teacher and 

Educational Assistant. 

Teresa Ainscough will be 

supporting the communities of 

Delburne and Elnora, as our new 

Family School Wellness Worker. 

Teresa has worked for Big 

Brothers and Big Sisters providing 

programming in the communities 

of Bowden, Penhold, and Spruce 

View. She has also worked as the 

FCSS coordinator in Penhold. 

Teresa brings with her many years 

of experience serving families and 

community.  

Teresa will be at the school 

next Monday, September 16 for 

the day. 

We are also excited to welcome 

Lindsay Stanton to our team. 

Lindsay is our YES (Youth 

Empowerment Support) Success 

Coach and will be working with 

our students in a variety of 

capacities throughout the school 

year.  
As always, if you have any 

questions, please contact me 

directly at 403-749-3838 or email 

thutchings@cesd73.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Ted Hutchings 

Principal 
 

M 

D 

J 

W 

mailto:thutchings@cesd73.ca
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DCS Unplugged… 
e are excited to introduce a 

new policy that focuses on 

responsible and healthy use of 

personal technology at DCS. 

During my time as principal, I 

have noticed that these devices 

provide a significant distraction to 

students in a classroom setting. As 

a result, we are introducing a new 

policy for the school year. In 

essence, students will not have 

access to their devices during 

instructional time. We are not 

banning cell phones, but we are 

providing a policy we hope will 

maximize student focus and 

attention during class time. The 

detailed policy can be viewed here 

DCS - Unplugged Classrooms. 

 

Chrome Deals for CESD 

Students 
f students would like to purchase 

their own Chromebook to use in 

school, these deals are available 

from Staples in Red Deer, Olds, 

Airdrie and Cochrane. If you 

encounter any issues, ask them to 

check with Nick Ranson the area 

manager. 

 

GOOD 

Acer Chromebook 11 
NX.G4XAA.004 11.6-inch, 

1.6 GHz Intel Celeron N3060, 16 

GB Flash, 4 GB DDR3L 

Item: 2867187 

On Promo for $229.99 from 

$279.99 

 

Acer Chromebook 15 
NX.GHJAA.010 15.6-inch, 1.6 

GHz Intel Celeron N3060, 32 GB 

Flash, 4 GB LPDDR3 

Item: 2881830 

On promo for $279.99 from 

$319.99 

 

BETTER 

Asus Chromebook C202SA-

RB02-CB 11.6-inch, 1.6 GHz Intel 

Celeron N3060, 32 GB eMMC, 4 

GB DDR3 

Item: 2881894 

CESD Pricing $299.99 Retails 

$319.99 

 

BEST 

Acer NX.GYAAA.001 

Convertible Chromebook Spin 11, 

1.10 GHz Intel Celeron N3350, 4 

GB DDR3 SDRAM 

Item: 2859470 

On promo for $369.99 from 

$419.99" 

 

Challenging, 

Encouraging and 

Believing in Every 

Student 
A Message from the Board of 

Education 
s a new year of teaching and 

learning gets underway, we 

want to extend a warm welcome to 

our Chinook’s Edge families. Our 

Board of Education and Central 

Office Leadership Team are ready 

to share another amazing school 

year with our students, staff and 

families in Chinook’s Edge. We 

know that our teachers and staff, 

across the grades and in every 

school, are intentional about 

providing quality learning 

environments for each one of our 

students. Through well-established 

processes and innovative 

strategies, it is clear that everyone 

in Chinook’s Edge is working 

together toward student wellness 

and success!  

Our schools share a focus on 

four key divisional goals: Literacy, 

Academic Excellence, Career 

Connections, and Social Emotional 

Well-being. We believe this 

foundation will allow our students 

to continue to achieve higher 

levels of success throughout their 

lifetime. On behalf of our entire 

Board and Central Office team, we 

wish everyone a fantastic year in 

Chinook’s Edge, where students 

come first! 

As an aside, we are asking 

parents to join our staff in 

continuing to support our 

Weekdays ‘til 6 wellness 

initiative. This approach involves 

non-emergency emails and texts be 

sent prior to 6:00 p.m. on 

weekdays, to honour the personal 

time of families and staff. This 

approach to wellness is making a 

difference and we thank you for 

your support.  

Kurt Sacher 

Superintendent of Schools 
 

Board of Education:  

Joe-Anne Knispel-Matejka 

(Ward 1 – Sylvan Lake) 

Sherry Cooper (Ward 2 – 

Penhold / Poplar Ridge) 

Colleen Butler (Ward 3 – 

Delburne / Elnora) 

Holly Bilton (Ward 4 – Innisfail) 

Connie Huelsman (Ward 5 – 

Bowden / Spruce View) 

Allan Tarnoczi (Ward 6 – Sundre) 

Trudy James (Ward 7 – Olds / 

Reed Ranch) 

Gordon Kerr (Ward 8 – 

Didsbury) 

Melissa Copley (Ward 9 – 

Carstairs / Cremona) 

 

 

 

Delburne School 

Breakfast Program 

Needs You! 
ur School has had a Breakfast 

Program for a number of 

years now.  It’s such a great 

program and we love to see our 

students starting their day off right. 

In order for our program to run we 

strongly rely on volunteers from 

W 

I 
A 

O 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rRwHzJ-OtjX0zN6FNA4ZKDJ6aUuqJ7v-qTQ4mxPrenw/edit
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our parents, high school students 

or community members.  

If you would be able to 

volunteer your time for one 

morning a week we would love to 

have you. Please contact Sharleen 

Klein at 403-505-1283. Without 

volunteers our program is not 

possible! 

 

 

Coaches Corner… 
Senior High Volleyball 

ur Senior Girls Volleyball 

Team had an excellent 

weekend of growth on both 

individual and team levels getting 

stronger with every contact at the 

U of A Tournament! Thanks to all 

the fans that came up to watch 

throughout the weekend!!!  

Jeff Anderson 

SH Girls Volleyball Coach 

Thank You, Thank You… 
 huge thank you to Glen and 

Lorna Goddard and Carol 

Craig for their microwave 

donations to the school. The 

students look forward to warm 

lunches without having to wait in 

line! 

 

Hot Lunch Program 
Hot Dog Day… 

Wednesdays $1.50 each 

Hot Lunch… 

Friday, September 13 

Chicken Noodle Soup & Crackers 

$3.50 

Friday, September 27 

Taco-in-a-Bag $4.00 

Friday, October 18 

Beef on a Bun $3.50 

 

Boys & Girls Club  
e are switching things up a 

little this year. Kids Club 

will no longer be run by the Boys 

& Girls Club. 

We will be running: 

- Torch (10-12 yr olds) Thursdays, 

afterschool-5:30pm 

- Keystone (13-17 yr olds) 

Thursday nights, 6:00pm-8:00pm 

 

 

 

TROJAN        TRIBUNE 
Published the second Wednesday 

of each month. Please have entries 

to Robin by 4:00pm the Thursday 

before publishing date.  

Robin Ritchie 

rritchie@cesd73.ca 
 

 

 

 

O 

A 

W 

mailto:rritchie@cesd73.ca


 5 

Coach 

Driver 

Field Trip 
Volunteer-

NEVER 
ALONE WITH 

KIDS 

Field Trip 
Volunteer-

ALONE WITH 
KIDS 

Volunteer In 
School 

Breakfast/Hot 
Lunch 

Volunteers 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

Oath of 
Confidentiality 

We give them a 
Criminal Record 
Check letter to give 
to RCMP 

We give them a 
Criminal Record 
Check letter to give 
to RCMP 

 

We give them a 
Criminal Record 
Check letter to give 
to RCMP 

We give them a 
Criminal Record 
Check letter to give 
to RCMP 

 

Criminal Record 
Check including the 
Vulnerable Sector 
Check-every 3 
years 

Criminal Record 
Check including 
the Vulnerable 
Sector Check-
every 3 years 

 

Criminal Record 
Check including 
the Vulnerable 
Sector Check-
every 3 years 

Criminal Record 
Check including 
the Vulnerable 
Sector Check-
every 3 years 

 

Statutory 
Declaration Form-
every 3 years 

Statutory 
Declaration Form-
every 3 years 

 

Statutory 
Declaration Form-
every 3 years 

Statutory 
Declaration Form-
every 3 years 

 

 

Proof of Insurance 
yearly 

    

 

Driver Registration 
Form yearly 

    
 

     

      

   
  

 

      

       

 

Harvest Gym 
2019-2020 Memberships 

Adults $60.00 

DCS Students $10.00 
(students must be 14 or over, accompanied by an adult in the gym) 

Volunteers at Delburne Centralized School 

If you are volunteering this year at the school, please see above 
chart to find out what paperwork needs to be filled out for what you 

are volunteering for. Thank you. 
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HOT LUNCH AND HOT DOG VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Hot Dogs and Hot Lunch are a great revenue source for our PAC, and the students love it, but it does require 

volunteers to run the program. With funds generated from Hot Dogs and Hot Lunch, we are able to help with 

busing costs, new uniform purchases, levelled readers for the classrooms, provide in-school guest speakers and 

performers, just to name a few. 

 

However, this program cannot run without volunteers. You can volunteer as little or as much as you want – 

every shift is greatly appreciated. We need volunteers for Wednesdays (hot dogs) and Fridays (hot lunch). You 

will always be paired with someone who has volunteered before to help you learn the process.  

 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Rachel at 403-559-6733. We 

appreciate everyone who has volunteered to date, and look forward to having new faces join the Hot Lunch 

Team.  

If we do not have a sufficient volunteer team, the Hot Lunch program cannot be successful! 

 

 

=============================================================================== 

 

 

Please check from the list below, what you can volunteer for. Return the form to the school at your earliest 

convenience. The Hot Lunch Coordinator will contact you to set up times and dates that work best with your 

schedule. Thank you so much!! 

 

Name:  ___________________________________________ 

 

Contact # :  ________________________________________ 

 

 

Please contact me about volunteering for the following: (check all that apply) 

 

 

Wednesdays (hot dogs, arrive at school at 10:30am)  _______ 

 

Fridays (to sort lunch once delivered, arrive at school at 11:30am approx)  _______ 

 

Fridays (pick up pre-ordered lunches at approx. 10:30am in either Red Deer or Stettler)  __________ 

 

I would like to help once a month  ____________ 

 

I would like to help less than once a month  __________ 
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There are only 20 spots allocated so please register now! 

FREE Conference includes sessions, bus transportation, lunch, snacks, prizes and giveaways! 
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